
 

 

ATHENS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Conditional Use Hearing Bishop Brothers Construction, Inc. 

February 9th, 2021     5:30 PM 
 

Chairwoman Tressa Heffron called the meeting to order at 5:39 PM.  Supervisors Kirstie Lake, 
Alan Burgess, and Susan Seck were in attendance as well as Robin Smith and Michelle Rude. 
Also in attendance was Solicitor John Thompson, the applicants Dustin and Andy Bishop of 
Bishop Brothers Construction Company, Inc. accompanied by their attorney Chris Jones and 
attorney Joe Landy representing Jeanette Minard.  Supervisor Christine Vough came in after the 
meeting started. 

John Thompson gave a brief introduction of the board members and informed the room that 
Christine would be late.  He then introduced Elizabeth Brucie, the court stenographer, and 
explained the need for those in attendance to use decorum and wait their turn so that she would 
be able to effectively do her job.  He then turned the meeting over to attorney Chris Jones for the 
Bishop Brothers Construction Company, Inc. Conditional Use Hearing on their application for 
approval of mineral extraction operation located on Tax parcel # 09-020.00-104 on 
Meadowlark Drive.  Testimony was given and the hearing was opened for questions from the 
board and residents.   

At 8:58 pm, Solicitor Thompson advised those in attendance that the board would be going into 
executive session for deliberation.  The hearing reconvened at 9:10 pm and John stated that the 
board has decided to defer the decision until they were able to do an onsite visit with the 
engineer, Tim Gourley and a representative from Bishop Brothers to answer their questions.  
The decision was made to meet on Tuesday, February 16th at 4 pm at the end of Minard Lane to 
look at the property. John stated that the board would have a decision prior to the Board of 
Supervisors meeting on Wednesday, February 24th, 4:45 PM.  The hearing was concluded by 
Solicitor Thompson at 9:20 PM. 

The chairwoman took the board into executive session to discuss personnel issues at 9:25 PM.  
They reconvened the meeting at 9:39 PM. 

On motion of Susan, second by Tressa, the decision was unanimously made to ratify the decision 
of the Zoning Hearing Board to appoint Taunya Knolles Rosenbloom as its new Solicitor with a 
$500 annual retainer and an hourly rate of $125. 

On motion of Alan, second by Tressa, the decision was unanimously made to authorize John to 
forward an MOU to the Union. 

On motion of Kirstie, second by Alan, the decision was made unanimously to have Tressa sign a 
Certificate of Appreciation for 30 years of service for auditor Jane T. Watson. 

On motion of Susan, second by Alan, it was unanimous to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 PM. 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

      Michelle Rude 
      Athens Twp. Administrative Secretary 
       


